
 

 

April 28, 2022 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairwoman 

Committee on Appropriations 

House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

I am requesting $3,000,000.000 in funding to construct a new childcare facility in the Town of 

Groton, CT. The entity to receive the funding for this project is Thames Valley Council for 

Community Action (TVCCA), located at 1 Sylvandale Road in Jewett City, CT, with the 

location of the project being on Central Avenue in Groton, CT.  This request will more than 

double the capacity of the existing child care facility, serve the region’s low- to moderate-income 

families, and support the region’s economic vitality by enabling parents to take advantage of 

increased hiring for skilled positions in the local economy. I certify that neither I nor my 

immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


